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THIS WEEK 
A Newsletter for faculty, administration and staff of Coastal Carolina College 

VOL. I, NO. 21 USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE NOVEMBER 28, 1979 

CHANCELLOR: 
CHECK DUES AND SUBSCRIPTIONS 

The Chancellor's Office has issued this statement: "Institutional 
funds cannot be used to pay membership dues to professional 
organizations. Professional journals cannot be purchased with 
institutional funds without the express consent of the dean of a 
faculty member's respective division." 

HALL ATTENDS 
LANGUAGE CONFERENCE 

Coastal Professor of German Dr. Al Hall has returned from at• 
tending the Joint Annual Conference of the American Council on 
Teachers of Foreign Languages, the American Association of 
Teachers of German and the Southern Conference on Language 
Teaching. 

Dr. Hall attended the Atlanta Conference as a member of the 
American Association of Teachers of German. During the con· 
ference he delivered a report on the status of recruiting and placing 
foreign language teachers in South Carolina. 

CHRISTMAS PARTY PLANNED 
FOR DECEMBER 14TH 

The 1979 Coastal Carolina College Christmas party is scheduled 
for Friday, December 14th at the College Center. A reception 
is scheduled for 6:30 PM with a buffet to follow. 

The party will be presented for faculty, staff and administrators 
by the Horry County Higher Educational Commission and the 
Coastal Educational Foundation. Professor Jim Branham, who 
is coordinating the affair, says everyone who plans to attend the 
pary must contact him (Ext. 162) or Jane Hansen (Ext. 113) 
by noon on December 7th. 

BULLDOGS NIP CHANTS: 
CHANTS FLOG FRIENDSHIP 

Russ Bergman's Chanticleers lost a close one, but smothered another 
opponent during the weekend. In a doubleheader at Francis l'Olarion 
College Friday night the Atlantic Christian Bulldogs held off Coastal 
in the second half to defeat the Chanticleers 72-65. The loss was 
Coastal's second in three games, but the Chanticleers displayed 
tremendous power Saturday night, defeating Friendship College of 
Rock Hill 109 to 62 in another doubleheader at Francis Marion. 
Friendship edged Coastal in the Chanticleers' opening game, but 
the Chants more than evened the score by totally dominating 
Friendship in the rematch. The Chanticleers are now 2-2 for the 
season and play Pembroke State College in Pembroke, NC Thursday, 
November 29th at 7 :45 PM. 

USC-COASTAL CHOIR CAROLS 
UNDER THE CLOCK AT MYRTLE SQUARE 

ON DECEMBER 14TH 

Residents of the Waccamaw-Grandstrand area will be treated to a 
public program of Christmas carols by the USC-Coastal Carolina 
College Concert Choir and the Coastal Ensemble at 7PM,Tuesday, 
December 4th under the clock at Myrtle Square Mall in Myrtle 
Beach. 

The Concert Choir will perform traditional Christmas carols, fol­
lowed by a special musical presentation, "Letters to Santa," by the 
Coastal Ensemble. 

USC-COAST AL HOSTS WRITING 
INSTITUTE FOR TEACHERS 

Soutt> Carolina teachers will get some tips on evaluating student 
writing at a special two-day workshop at USC.Coastal Carolina 
College Friday and Saturday, December 7th and 8th. Entitled 
"Evaluating Writing," the institute is sponsored by Coastal Carolina 
College and the Horry County Department of Education. The 
program is aimed at advising middle school teachers, high school 
teachers and college teachers on techniques for evaluating student 
writing and teaching composition. 

Coastal Carolina Professor of Teacher Education Patsy Candal says 
the program can provide definite aid toward the objective evalu­
ation of student composition. "Participants will be involved in 
workshop training sessions using samples of student writing,"she 
explains. "Specific evaluation techniques will include holistic and 
primary trait scoring procedures. Time will be provided for 
questions addressing needs of special interest groups." 

Dr. Charles Cooper is the institute leader. Recognized by the 
National Council of Teachers of English as an authority on the 
evaluation of writing, Dr. Cooper is co-author of text on the subject 
and has developed a writing test now used by the New York State 
Department of Education. He is a consultant to the National 
Assessment of Educational Progress and is a Professor of Literature 
at the University of California. 

The program begins Friday, December 7th at 9 AM with registration 
on the second floor of Coastal's Academic Building. The cost of the 
institue is $25, which includes lunch on Friday and Saturday. 

DESIGNING A CONTINUING ED COURSE? 
SEE DR. PARKER 

The Office of Continuing Education is now in the process of finaliz­
ing the non-credit and community service offerings for the spring 
semester. If you are interested in offering a non-<:redit course or 
if you plan to conduct a workshop, conference or seminar during 
the spring semester, please contact Dr. Marshall Parker (ext. 257) by 
November 30th. 
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